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In their formal response to the Proposed NHS Redress (Wales) Measure, the Law 
Society in Wales stated: 

"Law making powers have been devolved so that the National Assembly can do 
just that and not itself devolve power to the Executive without robust scrutiny of 
government policy and stakeholder views." l o  

MS Society Cymru believes that this quote represents an accurate analysis of the 
Proposed Social Care Charges (Wales) Measure. By relying on regulations and 
subordinate legislation the Welsh Assembly Government is denying voluntary sector 
organisations and backbench Assembly Members the right to scrutinise and contribute 
to the development of a new charging regime. At the moment, MS Society Cymru has 
been fully consulted by Legislative Committee No. 5 on the general principles of a short 
enabling Measure, but when the Welsh Assembly Government brings forward actual 
details for how the charging regime would work, the voluntary sector would not have the 
right to contribute to the decision making process. 

MS Society Cymru's final concern is that the proposed Measure offers only a piecemeal 
reform of the social care system in Wales and fails to take into account wider social 
care problems and the legal discrepancies developing from legislative powers passing 
to the National Assembly for Wales. 

As referred to in answer to consultation question 2(f), the scope of the Measure has 
been severely hampered by the limited powers devolved to the National Assembly for 
Wales through National Assembly for Wales (Legislative Competence) (Social 
Welfare) Order 2008 and the subsequent National Assembly for Wales (Legislative 
Competence) (Social Welfare and Other Fields) Order 2008. Yet these LCOs were 
drafted by Welsh Assembly Government civil servants and voted for by the National 
Assembly. Both the legislative and executive have either inadvertly or deliberately 
limited the scope of what areas of social care can be reformed. MS Society Cymru 
believes that the two LCOs and this proposed Measure have been a missed opportunity 
and the Society is disappointed that neither social services assessments nor residential 
charges can be considered as part of this proposed Measure. 

The Welsh Assembly Government has promised that this proposed Measure is a short 
term reform and that wider legislation could emerge as apart of the Welsh Green Paper 
for Social Care, expected in autumn 2009. MS Society Cymru believes that a future 
Measure must codify in law the Welsh Social Service system to formally separate it 
from the English Social Services system. Although this proposed Measure applies 
solely to Wales, it seeks to make amendments to the Health and Social Services and 
Social Security Adjudications Act 1983 and the Local Authority Social Services 
Act 1970 creating Welsh exceptions to England and Wales laws. MS Society Cymru 
believes that there is an urgent need to codify the Welsh social service system even if 
at the moment approximately 90% of the social service laws apply to both England and 
Wales. The National Health Service (Wales) Act 2006 helped to establish the Welsh 
NHS in law and MS Society Cymru believes that there is an urgent need to create a 
future Social Services (Wales) Measure to define in law the distinct social services 
systems. 
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